USCG Auxiliary

Flotilla 18

9 FEB 2016

Flotilla Commander (FC) Randy Jergensen called the meeting to order at 1910.

No Guests present.

Sick Bay:  Member Tom Moffat suffered a stroke.  Ed Madura has been in contact with Tom’s wife and reported that Tom has been at the Swedish Hospital Cherry Hill Neurology facility.  He was supposed to be at Cherry Hill for three weeks, meaning that this should be the last week that Tom is hospitalized.  Randy Jergensen has an appointment at Cherry Hill on Friday, February 12, and will visit Tom if he is still in hospital.  FSO-MT Tony Ford’s shoulder surgery was successful.  Mr. Jergensen reported that he had been in contact with Mr. Ford, who appeared to be in good spirits.
VFC still in Washington DC.

No awards or certificates were awarded.

Minutes of last meeting were approved by acclimation with the proviso noted by D. Safford that he was not the member in charge of procuring documents and paperwork for Aquafest, but merely the member who would present all necessary paperwork to the Lake Stevens Police Department. 

Treasurer’s report was given, noting that anticipated expenses of approximately $3000 were approximately half of the cash on hand.  Impacting the budget and calling for a revision of the approved budget was the fact that six flotilla members recommended for disenrollment have not been dis-enrolled, thus dues for the six had to be placed back in the budget.  It was reported that the Flotilla owed $2028 to Division/District in dues.  Recommended that budgeted funds for COW and fellowship be changed to $400.

Revised budget and treasurer’s report was approved by acclimation.

Flotilla Commander’s report – Report on initial Cascadia Rising Drill.  Majority of Flotilla members contacted via telephone on the second round.  Discussion of methods and procedures for contacting members and reporting locations followed.  Mr. Madura and Mr. Jergensen took the action to work on upgrades to the current Flotilla phone tree and report progress at the March Flotilla meeting.

In the event of an emergency, members were reminded that the Flotilla meeting location is the Exchange Parking Lot at the Naval Support Center in Marysville.  

STAFF REPORTS 
PV—Outdoor pamphlet boxes need to be replaced in various areas.  Replacement will require the procurement of additional boxes.  FSO-MA and FC took the action to obtain pricing on these boxes.  Decision was made not to amend the budget for this procurement until pricing is obtained.
MT—TCT [4 hr.] this weekend, Port of Everett Security Office.  Member Pete Meagher will be teaching course.
Materials—Flotilla budgeted $1200 for the procurement of projector and laptop computer to replace existing outdated equipment.  Replacement for Flotilla projector was procured.  Mr. Gardner was able to find a projector that satisfied user needs at an approximate cost of $600.  Projector will be used in Flotilla meetings, PA events, and PE and MT course.  It is not recommended that this new equipment be stored in the unheated storage locker, therefore Mr. Gardner is holding the projector pending a user volunteering to take custody of it.  Users will be responsible for obtaining the projector from the custodian for their individual events.  

HR—Outline of new member guide distributed.  FSO is seeking member inputs and will circulate the guide electronically to the Flotilla.
VSC – Event scheduled for April 30 at CJ’s Marine in Marysville.  Mr. Sherman will send out specifics as to start time and event duration.

PA – Mr. Madura reported that the decision not to pay the Marysville Theater $100 to set up a recruiting, PA display was correct.  After reporting through EASY reports that the Flotilla had walked away from this event DIRAUX informed Mr. Madura that participation by the Coast Guard in “for fee” recruiting events is prohibited by federal law.  Issue has been elevated up the chain of command.

Old Business

Mr. Gardner instructed to use remaining $600 in the budget to obtain a replacement laptop computer.
BRAVO ZULU

Mr. Ford has obtained a new Bravo Zulu plaque.  The plaque was not at the meeting.  Mr. Ford was not able to attend because of shoulder surgery.  He had given the plaque to Mr. Sherman, however, Mr. Sherman took sick and was unable to attend the meeting.  Even though the plaque was not available for presentation Mr. Jergensen nominated Maurice Gardner for the Bravo Zulu award in recognition of his outstanding performance as procurement officer.  Nomination was accepted by acclimation. 

Adjourned on a motion to Member Training.

Training—OPS workshop for 2016.  Noted new PPE requirements both material and paperwork.  All members holding PPE are being asked to bring their equipment to the April Flotilla meeting for cataloging and marking.  FSO-OPS Jeremy Court will be sending a reminder. 
